
2 8  A U G U S T  2 0 2 4  I S S U E  1 2  

A sneak peek at the 

latest plan 

DATES TO 
REMEMBER 
 
 
Friday 30th August 

Curriculum Day—No 
students to attend 
school on this day. 

Friday 20th 
September 

Last Day of Term 3—
early finish for 
students. 

 

Monday 7th October 

First Day of Term 4 

Tuesday 5th 
November 

Melbourne Cup Public 
Holiday 

Friday 29th 
November 

Curriculum Day—No 
students to attend 
school on this day. 

Friday 6th December 

Student Graduation—
Jan Lake Centre 

Thursday 12th 
December 

End of Year Concert 

Thursday 19th 
December 

Last Day of 2024 
School Year for school
-aged Students 

Wednesday 29th 
January 2025 

First Day of 2025 
School Year for 
School-aged Students 

Thank You 

Bank First! 
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Bayside SDS Acknowledges the Bunurong Peoples’ of the Kulin Nation as 

Traditional Owners and Custodians, and pays respect to their Elders past, present 

and emerging 

Principal’s /Assistant Principal’s Report 

Southside Café  

It was great to see so many parents attending our Southside Café Open 
Day.  Our students responded very well to having visitors.  Service 
continued as usual, and it was quite clear to see just how well planned 
the program is and how well students have been supported to 
participate and learn.  We will continue to look for opportunities for 
families to share our terrific school programs. 

Survey 

Thanks to those parents and carers who were able to complete the 
Department’s recent schools survey.  As you will have seen, some 
elements of the survey are not relevant to our school setting.  We are 
currently working on a supplementary survey for parents and carers, 
which we believe will provide us with insight into satisfaction levels 
across various elements of the school programs.  You will receive a link 
to a short Google survey, which will ask you to rate the school against 
some important measures.  

Staff Professional Learning 

Last week, our speech therapist, Emily, conducted whole staff training 
in developing Personal Communication Dictionaries (PCD).  A PCD is a 
document that helps to outline ways in which an individual 
communicates.  It is particularly helpful when an individual creates their 
own unique and idiosyncratic means of communicating.  

This Friday staff will complete Protective Intervention training: a 
program that will promote health and safety and positive engagement.  
While staff do an amazing job of understanding the needs of our 
students, it is always important to continue to refresh.  The training will 
focus on having an awareness of the individual needs of students, 
supporting students to manage their emotions and de-escalate when 
required, and ensuring we have systems in place to maintain the safety 
of all.   
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At the same time, staff are reviewing the Victorian Teaching and Learning 
Model (VTLM 2.0) with a focus on evidenced based wellbeing strategies.  
Looking at this statewide initiative is a great opportunity to recognise much of 
the very good work staff do to support student wellbeing, with the continued 
priority to build trusting relationships with students.  The school also has a 
history of looking into how things can be done better – an important element of 
the review.  

Bank First 

Thank you to Denise Williams (Community Engagement) and Judy Crowe (Board 
Member) from Bank First for the lovely morning tea they provided to staff on 
Wednesday.  We invited Denise and Judy to the school so they could see for 
themselves how Bank First’s recent grant has supported our students.  We 
were excited to show them our new switches that can enable students to 
wirelessly operate electric appliances in our home crafts room.   

Welcome Kanata 

This week we welcomed new student Kanata to W3.  Kanata and his family 
have made a huge move from Japan.  We welcome Kanata and his family to the 
Bayside SDS community.  

Book Week 

Last week we dressed up and celebrated Book Week, with staff and students 
wearing costumes to depict a favourite book or character.  We concluded the 
celebration with a parade around the gym.  It was a great way to finish the 
week.  
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Room E4 ~ Carly, Llywela & Anouk 

Room E5 ~ Lulu & Neena 

EEP ~ Ka Ling & Natasha 
Wowee!!  And in a blink of an eye, we are in week 7 of Term 3!  Winter is almost over, and we can see the promise 
of Spring with the sunnier and warmer weather!  

This week we celebrated Cate’s 4th Birthday!  Happy birthday Catie, and thank you for the yummy cupcakes.  

During the past few weeks, EEP students have been hard at work channelling their creativity into crafting unique 
Father’s Day gifts!  Lucas, Leilani, and Tomasso had a blast posing with our letters ‘D’ and ‘A’ for a fun photoshoot, 
while Jordan, Hannah, Catie, and Will enjoyed getting hands-on with some hand painting.  Happy Father’s Day to 
all the dads and father figures out there!  We hope you like the little gifts the students have made!  

Last Friday, we celebrated Book Week with dress ups and shared our favourite storybooks.  We read ‘Piranhas 
Don’t Eat Bananas’, ‘Where is the Green Sheep?’ and explored the illustrations on ‘Disney: Lightyear’.  It was 
delightful to see Brooke and Layla dressed up as Buzz Lightyear and Princess Peach.  Adele and Will especially 
enjoyed the Book Week parade at assembly.   

Hi Everyone,  

How crazy that we’re already in week 7!  Last Friday, the E5 gang got into the Book Week spirit by all 
coming into school dressed up.  Mamoud was the scariest dinosaur we’ve ever seen, whilst Paddy was 
the fluffiest dinosaur.  Tida came dressed as Pikachu, and was so excited to show everyone. Taiga loved 
wearing a Superman cape and zooming around the room.  “I was numberblock one.”  (Typed by Xavier).   

On the topic of books, each Monday, E5 enjoyed the sensory story, ‘Walking Through the Jungle’.  In 
these sessions, students have been working hard using AAC to make choices about what type of snake 
they would like to hold, what colour tiger stripes they’d like, and if they’d like to smell or touch a ‘fire’.  
It has been great to watch engagement and confidence grow over the course of the term in these 
sessions. 

This year, E4 students have participated in a weekly gymnastics program, where they have practised jumping on the 
floor, mini trampolines and springboards, whole body long rolling, crawling, stepping over low hurdles, navigating 
stepping stones and walking along low, higher, wavy and snake-like balance beams.  Now into our third term of the 
program, the session continues to be a highlight of the week for students, and it has also become clear the progress 
each student is making.  Oscar and Loki are now able to walk along the low balance beam with assistance.  Aaliyah 
and Harry have built their confidence to walk across the stepping stones.  Franco can balance independently to walk 
the length of the low beam, and Sam is actively seeking staff assistance with excitement to help him complete tasks, 
that at the beginning of the year, he would not attempt.  

On Friday, students and staff dressed up as one of their favourite characters to celebrate Book Week.  Franco became 
the green sheep for the day, Loki a dragon and Harry transformed into Mario!  At assembly, the Book Week character 
parade was enjoyed by all. 

Finally, Happy Father’s Day to all the Dads, Granddads and special people! 

B A Y S I D E  N E W S L E T T E R  

News from the Junior Classrooms ~ Junior Edition 



Room E6 ~ Cheryl & Alina 
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Shapes, Shapes, Shapes are everywhere!! 

The E6 students have been exploring different 2D shapes through our multi-sensory maths activities.  It’s all about, picking up, 
dropping in, choosing and holding, placing, matching, sorting, looking through, pressing, stacking, connecting and having fun! 

Khang has indicated his favourite, by choosing the sensory rectangle or triangle blocks to look through.  Naila has enjoyed 
looking through the various translucent coloured attribute shapes, and matching them on the light panel.  Issac is always up 
for some block play, and is enjoying dropping in the solid shaped blocks into a puzzle panel.  Nicholas always has favourites, 
including the gel glitter filled shapes that are so engaging on the light panel, and recently the matching shape boxes.  Khizr has 
explored the new Translucent Geo Shape Sorting Set, by sorting and following a pattern. 

Thank you to all the students (and Parents) who shared in the fun on our Book Week dress up day.  Just in our room, we had a 
transformer, a wizard, a Knight and a few brightly dressed up red and yellow crayons. 

PS. Why should a triangle never get into an argument with a circle?  Because it’s pointless! 

It was great to see everyone get into the spirit of Book Week and dress up in the theme of their favourite stories.  
The students loved to see everyone’s costumes and enjoyed the parade in assembly. 

A few weeks ago, we went for our first trip of the year, to the supermarket, to buy some supplies for our cooking 
program.  It’s safe to say, the students loved the trip, as they are now asking for it most days.  James and Dylan 
did a great job locating the items throughout the aisles, and Aiden and Archer showed their skills at scanning the 
items and placing them in the bag.  Olivia was excellent at checking our shopping list and naming all the products. 

We’ve gotten right into our art program this term, with a hope to practice a range of skills and make our 
classroom look nice and inviting.  Over the last few weeks we have created elephant faces and a fire truck, to go 
with the theme of our last two stories, as well as some hot air balloons which involved some cutting, pasting and 
painting.  

We look forward to checking in next month! 

Room N1 ~ Marshall & Kayla 

Bayside Equipment and School Uniform Hub 

The equipment and school uniform hub is usually open once a term and we invite all parents to come and browse 
the stock we have available.  Equipment and uniforms are donated by other parents when they are no longer 
suitable for their child, and all of the items donated are ready for a new home and are free of charge. 

We have a Facebook page that details the items available, and you can message us for an invite to the group.  
This is useful if you require something at any time.  You can browse and then message the page directly to 
enquire and/or request a piece of equipment.  No need to wait for the open day. 

It doesn’t matter if you already have equipment allocated to your child via NDIS.  You may just need a stroller 
as a spare to keep at the house for a grandparent, or want to use one to travel.  Get in touch and we will do 
our best to help. 

We currently have a beach stroller looking for a home over the summer.  Let us know if you would like to try it. 

Also feel free to come in for a chat or a coffee.  We would love to meet you. 

Our next open day is Tuesday 10th September 9:00am - 10:00am 
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Southside Café Parent and Visitor Session 

On Wednesday 21 August, we held our first Parent and Visitor session at the Southside 
Café.  It was wonderful to see such a great turnout, and students from W1 were very 
excited to be on duty as the Customer Service Team.  Parents and visitors were greeted 
and given a credit card to use.  They chose their food item, paid for it and then picked up 
their order.  Chocolate mousse and Vege chips were particularly popular and the apple, 
carrot and ginger juice was a big hit too!  The best part was getting to catch up and chat 
with everyone whilst enjoying the café offerings.  We loved getting to show you our Café 
and hope to see you at our next session in Term 4.  

Customer of the Week Award: 

Taiga—for doing an excellent job at waiting in line for his turn to order at the Southside 
Café.  Amazing work, Taiga! 
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Speech Pathology Report—Em Mizzi 

Augmentative and Alternative Communication 

AAC refers to all of the ways that someone 
communicates besides speaking.  People of all 
ages can use AAC if they have trouble with speech 
or language skills.  Augmentative means to add to 
someone’s speech.  Alternative means to be used 
instead of speech.  Some people use AAC 
throughout their life. Others may use AAC only for 
a short time, like when they have surgery and 
temporarily cannot speak. 

There are a lot of different types of AAC Light-tech 
options include things like: 

• Gestures and facial expressions, 

• Key word Signs 

• Writing 

• Drawing 

• Spelling words by pointing to letters, 
and 

• Pointing to photos, pictures, or 

written words. 

High-tech options include using: 

• An app on an iPad or tablet to 
communicate, and 

• A computer with a “voice," 
sometimes called a speech-
generating device. 

A person may use different types of AAC because 
there are many ways that we all communicate.  An 
AAC system is all of the tools of this type that a 
person uses. 

Here at Bayside SDS we celebrate students using 
AAC.  We take an individualised approach to AAC 
and tailor AAC to the student’s needs.  It is a goal 
that students have access to their own 
personalised AAC systems with personalised 
vocabulary that travels to and from school with 
them, but also have access to standardised 
classroom essential AAC.  Every year a 
“communication audit is conducted” where every 
classroom is checked off as being a 
“communication classroom”.  Some of the AAC 
that is included in every singe classroom for 
students to access are Giant core board, visual 
timetables and sequences for activities such as 
packing and unpacking bags, access to manual and 
electronic eye gaze equipment and real object 
communication devices.  Classrooms have 1 or 2 
communication iPads that contain specific 
communication APPs and all staff have been 
trained in Key Word Sign.  Have a look at some of 
the ways we communicate at Bayside.  



 
 

P A G E  8  


